
 

We, the Associated Students of Whitworth University, are dedicated to representing our diverse student body with integrity, empathy, 

and respect. By engaging in open dialogue, we aim to cultivate a safe, inclusive, and supportive campus community, lead with 

authenticity, advocate for equity, and strive for every student to feel valued and heard. 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Meeting brought to order at 5:03 pm 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Mission statement read by BobbiJo 

 

Approval of Minutes 10.30.2024 

Motioned to approve minutes by Eli R 

Seconded by Abi P 

Favor: 13 | Oppose: 0 | Abstain: 0 

 

What’s up Whitworth 

Kat: I just wanted to come here and speak about the chalking situation on campus. It's just getting too much and some of the things that 

are being written with chalk everywhere are just very odd and almost inappropriate. If you want to advocate for animals, whatever floats 

your boat just don't push it on people and it's getting to a point where it's no longer even advocating for animals they're just pushing 

veganism, the idea that humans are innately cruel for eating meat which is not true. 

Isaac: have you seen the charging all over the campus? 

Kat: yes it's literally everywhere. Like six or seven things in front of every building, walkway etc 

Isaac: are you aware if it's a certain club? 

Kat: I think it is the vegan activism I'm not sure. 

Eli r: I have information about this. It is actually an individual going on campus doing this. But they did find that person. 

Isaac: do you know who that is? 

Eli R: I cannot share 

Isaac: like do you know where he's from or if someone is talking to him. 

Eli R: it's someone from Whitworth. It is still new stuff going on but Whitworth is aware of this.  

Niraj: can you give some examples of some messages? 

Kat: I don't know one of them was like meat causes erectile dysfunction and you don't wanna like lose your meat. It was something really 

weird and other things like human hormones being affected by consuming meat. 

BobbiJo: Speaking of not necessarily this situation, when we are talking I know Gwen talked about this with clubs, when we are 

chalking, we can't chalk around university buildings. We have to chalk on the sidewalk. 

Niraj: I think they are on sidewalks. 

BobbiJO: well there have been a couples that has been around the building that has been washed off related to this. 

Isaac: thank you for bringing this up Kat. Sounds like Whitworth is looking into this person responsible for this. 



Abby: So a student came up to me and I will just read what she that she wanted to bring it up during Whatsup Whitworth. she said that 

she's on the McDonald's scholarship with the theater department and was granted 24/7 access with her key card to Tacoma hall except it 

doesn't work anymore I guess and so she called security to let her in and they refused to let her in even though she should be granted 

access and if she wasn't on Stipend it would have like chipped her out of pay for that day or something and so she said it's not fair to her 

and other workers who depend on campus work to survive. 

Gwen: Tacoma Hall is consistently an issue for like everyone who has the right to use that space um so I recommend emailing Elise 

what's her last name .. it's like an FORIER e-mail her because she can actually solve the problem. it's the head of the theater department 

yeah the chair. 

This is just for anyone in this room that this applies to there's a club training tomorrow I know they're hard to remember especially 

during this time of the year so just let your friends know that they cannot miss them it should be really short and the  last one of the 

semesters so definitely don't miss it. 5:00 in RTT. 

Niraj: multiple students came to me and they pointed that they had seen a confederate flag flying around and later it was taken down. So 

there have been concerns about that. 

Isaac: Yeah, thank you for bringing that up. Well the administration, Rosetta, us, student life are aware of it and they are in conversation 

about it. We have spoken about it and we're kind of keeping them in the loop they're keeping us in the loop on how their conversation is 

going so that once we know how kind of how the university responded then we can decide how we gonna speak to it but university is 

aware of that. 

Chloe: I was also brought aware that last night there was some sort of firework thing going on around campus. 

Isaac: I have not heard about it. Do you know anything more about that? 

Chloe: I was just told that something happened outside of BMAC area. 

Isaac: yeah I haven't heard about it but if you come to know more about it keep us in the loop. 

Sophie: kind of going of on niraj's point like obviously the election happened. And there has been rising tension on campus, so I just 

wanted to make a note to senators and representatives that I'll probably end up posting something in partnership with the ISC and the 

counseling Center for people that are feeling the weight of this and kind of create a safe space to actually talk about this. So just keep an 

eye on your emails. The time is TBD. But if I send you an e-mail please read it 

BobbiJo: going along with that senators and representatives this is a reminder that you are here for all of your constituents. You might 

not agree with what everyone says but  you still need to be an ear to listen to.  

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Special Guest 

Sodexo 

Chet: Hello everybody. I am Chet hunt, the operations manager for Whitworth dining it's my pleasure to introduce Jim O'Brien our new 

marketing coordinator and we're really really excited to have him back. Jim was actually the general manager of the dining program for 

34 years so you gotta built it established it it is what it is because of jim so it's awesome to have him back Jim thank you welcome back. 

Jim: Thanks. I have one quicky. I am old. I retired about 4-5 years ago, I have 6 grandkids. Got a little tired of changing diapers and 

carpooling. Now Im back on marketing and communications. I am here to help them out and even though im old, I can listen so if you 

have any concerns, please reach out to me.  

Chet: Here’s our November calendar. tonight we have our select plus event . It was there last year I hope you're familiar with it. we're 

doing surf and turf tonight, it's a restaurant quality. You will get a big chunk of meat some shrimp it’s a swipe plus + $14.95. If anybody 

gives anybody has anybody trouble paying or anything in the future just let me know. Tomorrow theme night Cuban night, Sunday bar 

next week French dip Fridays coming up we got Thanks giving on the 21st which is always popular. also has anyone heard of anybody 

that's having any trouble with any kind of dietary restrictions finding anything to eat in the hub? Anybody? we do have the everyday app 

which is a great resource if anybody is curious about what we're menuing for the day or what items it's always a great place to point out 

to start with but we are honestly always available for the students anybody that has any concerns dietary issues, you can come find 

myself, Jim, Dan, Megan we're always available for you guys. chef Chris you know we'll walk you through and show you whoever it 

may be or whatever they're limitations we can walk you through and show them what they have what we have available and any 



feedback that you guys hear anything that's weird that we're missing the mark on please let us know. you know we can't get better unless 

you guys let us know we need to work on so so please be honest with us ,we want to know what we are doing well as well as what we're 

missing.  

Salwa:  what's the surf and turf swipe plus I didn’t get it. 

Chet: so you will swipe as usual for dinner and then it's an additional $14.95.  so flex or you know however you wanna pay it. it's steak 

and shrimp it's a really nice meal and then it's a custom dessert too plated right there as well so it's a 2 course meal it's actually it's a 

really good deal. any other questions? I would encourage you guys to get down there as soon as you can. We are here for you. Thank you 

guys. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Student Highlight 

BobbiJO: our student highlights this week is JC because she's been proxying for Jordan. this is her last week with us. thank you for all 

you do for ASWU and she is also an RA in Duvall. so I wanted to highlight her and say thank you for all she's done for us. 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Birthday 

Sierra Pauly : 11/6 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Club Updates 

Gwen: hi everyone it's my turn. we have a lot of things to do. first is somebody for the new proposed closure Isaac I don't see you there 

you are alright so if you just wanna tell us a little bit about what you're club’s gonna do then we'll open it up for any questions and then 

next week we'll be the vote this week is just presentation alright 

Isaac T: so I started talking to a lot of people on campus who are interested in magic gatherings. we'll started to do something through the 

gaming club but the problem is it contradicted with the meeting time, so we'll make it club that's separate from gaming club. So about 

10/11 people are interested right now. We will  ge together, play, start collection of cards. 

BobbiJo: How many people are interested as of now? 

IsaacT: I believe its 8/9 people who filled out the form, they are just my friend group and through discord im pretty sure we will have 15 

or so.  

Gwen: Okay, so if there's no other questions I'll pass it back to Isaac to give us an update about gaming club. 

Isaac T: Im the vice president of the gaming club , we have a lot of fun, we meet every single Saturday, so far we have only missed one 

Saturday during fall break because all the officers were unavailable so we were very consistent with our meetings we usually average 

like up to 8 people.  A lot of people show up we have a great time we've lot of board games like 60 or something games. So in the small 

time we had, we had a small like Halloween party we had like probably 10 people come in had pizza plays games on Halloween. good 

time. hopefully next semester we will be having some more larger events. 

Gwen:  any questions about gaming club?  next we have a club update for band of pirates so I'll let you take the lead. 

Colton: Hi I’m secretary for the band of pirates we are a student led aswu club and we are all musicians and we're always looking to 

welcome anybody who wants to play and we bring the path to the book with football and basketball games live music and energy from 

the crowd and participate cheers and we also will play in a Saint Patrick's Day parade downtown Spokane for the year for myself and 

other people in the band of pirates we are people who love music and wanna keep music in our lives but we sometimes like being a full 

time music student can be a big commitment so this is a way for us to keep music alive and also have fun. future goals right now we only 

have one drum set and so we're hoping to get some more marching percussion that would expand our abilities and help us bring more 

musicians and so we're hoping in the future we're hoping to put in our funds requisition for that but yeah . 

Gwen: last update for today is from BSU. 



Lubben:  hello! I’m the vice president in BSU. we've had two main events . Our first event was pretty big and there was a huge turnout 

for the second one we had small number of people. We're thinking about doing more events and we will discuss about it tonight. 

Gwen: Okay. So nextly,, nextly? don't worry guys I'm an English major. we have another business club speaker presentation. basically 

will approve each speaker individually but they are speaking on the same day at the same event so yeah I guess I'll let Anu take it away 

she knows how it goes now. 

Anu: So the 2 speakers are Mark Lupton and Michelle Williams. Mark Lupton graduated from Whitworth University in 1999 with a 

Bachelor of Arts in Accounting and Economics, returning in 2024 to earn his Master of Science in Financial Planning. During his time at 

Whitworth, he played four years on the Men’s Soccer team. His career began in public accounting, where he spent three years before 

transitioning to wealth management, a field in which he has dedicated the past 22 years. Today, he serves as the senior partner of L2 

Wealth Management, leading a 17-person team responsible for overseeing $625 million in client assets and providing comprehensive 

financial planning services. Michelle Williams graduated from the University of Idaho in 2015 with a Bachelor of Science in Advertising 

and Marketing. Initially envisioning a career in marketing and event planning, she eventually found her path in financial services after 

being referred to Northwestern Mutual in 2018. Since then, she has served on Northwestern Mutual’s executive leadership team, where 

she leads their regional internship program. Michelle is also the Executive Director of Recruitment for the organization and is in the 

process of obtaining her securities licenses, expanding her qualifications in the industry. The presentation will cover the career paths of 

financial professionals, including Mark Lupton’s journey from a Whitworth graduate to a senior partner at L2 Wealth Management. 

Mark will discuss his 25 years of experience in wealth management, highlighting key lessons learned and milestones along the way. 

Attendees will gain insights into Northwestern Mutual’s unique approach to financial advising, including the firm’s competitive 

advantages and client-focused services. Additionally, Michelle Williams will introduce Northwestern Mutual’s internship program, 

providing an overview of how it prepares students for careers in financial advising and offering practical advice for those considering 

this career path.  

Gwen: Any question? Alright, we will vote on the speaker next week! Im finally done. 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Financial Director Update 

Michael: hello everybody OK so Finance Committee met this Monday we approved some stuff which I'll go over now so the next 

Finance Committee meeting is not gonna be next Monday but the Monday afterwards I don't know what that date is but I will remind 

everyone next week but it's two Mondays from now um the Finance Committee approved 2 requisitions this week which is why the 

account totals have actually changed this week the first one was $88 out of capital for stewert senator to purchase joy consoler/ switch I 

guess you maybe you could say a little bit about your event but I think for Mario kart tournaments and once enough like switch 

controllers to have multiple people playing so I guess those will be property of aswu if anyone else needs them in the future then they 

can use them and then  $142.00 was for to help the I guess the bmac crew with milk and cookies because I guess they get a lot of people 

every week and then number seems to be increasing and they seem to have a little bit of help so those do you have any questions? OK 

then my last update is Aswu has I guess as a result of due diligence for myself and Todd and the rest aswu team last year as well for 

conscious spending we've I guess come into some rollover now that the university will need to let us know we have last week so we're 

going to put together like an interim budget committee to assign that rollover because the amount is quite a substantial amount  that we 

feel it would be like not sensible to just have that sitting around. like in spring I'm gonna be sitting here again talking about budget 

committee and those meetings are a lot longer and they go on for a lot more days but there's I guess will be one meeting held within the 

next two weeks at some point it'll I'm hoping it will be two hours but it could be 3 dinner will be provided I do have enough people to get 

a budget committee already started but if anyone feels very strongly about being in that I guess you can either let me know now or you 

could just e-mail me or you come up to me so if I guess if you wanna say as to where the money goes then let me know. 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Vice President Update 

BobbiJo:  hi everybody. So my first agenda item is little recap on clarity and what your guys's feedback on how you guys think fall 

retreat went and what we could change for next year what we should make sure that the next exac team touches on that kinda stuff. 

Kenzie: I think you guys did a really good job. I recommend the same thing next year. 

Ben: the walk up song part was really fun 



Gwen: I think last year the exec team spent a lot of time going over things that we already kind of know during that time of year and you 

didn't do that this time and that's much better and I kept my attention way more focused. Secondarily I think that mission statement went 

really really well. And it was much quicker and less stressful then most of the other mission statement meeting that I have been to. 

BobbiJo: feedback on working groups. 

Gwen: the coordinator one went really really well. we had a super productive conversation and Isaac obviously paid attention which I 

really appreciated and he obviously took notes and he's obviously doing something about it so yeah really good. 

 Eli H: I thought the senator's working group was pretty fun got some good information out of it. 

BobbiJo:  do you have any more feedback OK moving on. Accountability. I'm not feeling passive aggressive today so we're gonna be 

nice about this. Everyone must volunteer at events. It should not be the same people volunteering for multiple shifts at every event this 

goes for everyone including execs we are all held accountable for this all of our names are written down on the events summary sheet. 

and I do have a list of people who have volunteered maybe one or none on my phone right now but who did not volunteer in October and 

haven't volunteered yet in November and I will start telling people that in their one-on-one and Isaac will start doing it with coordinators 

as well.  

Gwen: also shout out for Aubrey if you haven't signed up to help her winter carnival she still needs help so please do that it's in the 

teams. 

BobbiJo: scooters in academic buildings. senators I might have emailed you I don't remember there has been a problem with scooters 

being thrown or driven through academic and residence halls. they are causing damage the carpet so we need if you see someone doing 

that you need to tell them to stop this is something that needs to be on your newsletters I will not approve your newsletter if it's not on 

there and making sure that you're telling people so if you see it happening I don't care if you're in a building you are in a wearable 

position you will tell them to stop. this goes for reps too. lastly it was last Friday yeah last Friday me Sophie Abby ruffcorn and kenzie 

and Aubrey and Grace all went to a networking event for women in leadership. I think it went really well. There was a lot of productive 

conversation about how to handle conflict as a leader how to manage your team as a leader it's really insightful and really helpful at least 

for me. if you are interested in that it should be happening again next year so if you're interested in going to that look out for that also I 

heard that there might be one in the spring. That’s my update. 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

President Updates 

Isaac:  Alright. I had a couple of meetings recently with president Scott and mainly we just talked about aswu taking on more 

responsibilities mainly through Sierra, senior class coordinator but of kind of getting students feedback on most influential professors for  

their graduation so aswu is taking on that responsibility and then I also had a meeting with Rosetta and there are couple things going on 

in the business student life that are kind of in the works and that she will ask for and would like student feedback for so it may look like 

creating a working group to get feedbacks on these things. There are couple of programs one is called parents as partners, this program 

will seek to kind of build a bridge  between the first year student and their parents. second one is program that currently does not have a 

name but she's hoping to have feedback on but that's gonna be trying to engage students between when they commit to coming to 

Whitworth and when they arrive here to kind of counteract the summer melt that happens. so those are two programs that are kind of 

works. Ill give you more information the upcoming weeks. 

 

Upcoming / Past Events 

Aloisa: Gator Crawl was a great hit as around 50-60 people attended the event. Not only did Arend's constituents show up, but also 

others from across campus. All donuts and pies, except for one were eaten. Also, all the drinks were gone. I got a good supply of food 

and drinks that lasted for Arend's constituents. There was a lot of support from the Arend Leadership team. Half of the RA's were willing 

to get pied and both CMCs also contributed to getting pied. Overall, it was great. 

Abby: so Ballard Tea is this Friday in the Chapel from 8:00 to 10:00 PM it's a traditional bmac event will be so fun anybody from 

anywhere can come so if you're in another dorm or have like friends you can totally bring them it's traditionally a talent show so half of it 

will be a talent show and then half of it will be swing dancing and ballroom dancing because we've asked the swing and ballroom dance 

club to come teach us something swing dancing another really fun and then the last bit will just be like hanging out with people and just 

talking and good fellowship. We will have a bunch of yummy food and drinks and you'll have like fun time so I know I sent in the aswu 

chat that I'd love to help if anybody has time to help me set up chairs that would be pretty good so yeah. 



Eli H: good morning. it's the first time that we're gathered together so it's morning to me 

Isaac: it's also dark outside the first time so 

 Eli H: Anyways,  Michael tried to advertise half my event for me  so stewert’s doing a Mario Kart tournament .we're starting on 

Saturday 8 to 10 in the Stewart lounge . Top 3 get Amzon gift cards, anyone can join.  I'll be playing to you know make everyone else 

feel good about their Mario Kart skills and then if we have time afterwards and if there's interest I have jackbox and we can do that for 

the rest of the event. 

BobbiJo: this one's me hi guys I'm Aubrey. The date is nov 15th and the time is 7:00 to 10:00 so make sure you're checking the document 

if you signed up already or if you haven't signed up and check your shift times cause they are different than you're not working the entire 

event there's still a few more thoughts there is one more closing shift for floaters and then there are two more cleanup crew and then if 

you are able to really set up that would be awesome would be 5:30 to 6:30 there's also a section under the purple area where you just sign 

up for that please wear your ASWU t shirts and your name tags if you are helping  but don’t have aswu shirt, that’s okay. wear just 

normal T-shirt with your name tag. Also if you are a new member and you haven’t gotten your card yet come see Laurie at some point 

she works like 8:00 to 4:00 monday through Thursday.  there will be pizza for everyone who works it spread the word and repost the 

Instagram post from the u rec. if you have any questions go ahead and e-mail Aubrey she might not answer right away she's currently 

dealing with family emergency but she will get to them hopefully before the end of the week and if you guys the link is still in teams to 

sign up please do it. this is an all hands on deck . 

Anyways, When church hurts- Jude is not here so I'm just gonna do a quick recap of what this is. basically obviously it's November 12th 

in mind and hearth from 8 to 9 and Isaac’s gonna talk about it actually  

Isaac: essentially it's a seminar of open space and conversation I don't know other details about it but it’s a place to talk just how church 

can hurt. There will be tea as well and Im sure he will answer any questions if you reach out to him. 

Chloe: Pancake Social- hi guys this is my event. Basically in the MPR on 14th aka Thursday from 9:00 to 11:00 pm going to be pancakes 

available for absolutely everybody. I need people to come and eat them because it's gonna be 600. so if you guys could come bring your 

friends and you know chow down on some pancakes I would greatly appreciate that. 

Eli r: do you need help with that? 

Chloe: Nope. just show up. there's lots of toppings and there will be beverages and there is a movie, it’s how to train your dragon. 

Abi P: Speaking of movies so yeah the off campus is hosting a movie night it's absolutely free we do only have 25 tickets left so it's 

probably gone down a little bit more so if you want to go I would suggest go picking them up at the hub info desk it's on November 23rd 

at 7:00 PM at the village. 

Eli R: how much are the tickets? 

Abi P: It’s free! 

Eli R: ohh my goodness wow that's amazing  

Abi P: we're showing wicked Part 1 starring Ariana Grande and you get a free 16 oz drink and a free medium popcorn put your ticket as 

well so you should go grab your ticket if you wanna go do that. 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Constituency Reports 

Arend 

Aloisa: I would say last week was a great one for Arend's constituents. Many attended Gator Crawl, where they ate pie, sang karaoke, or 

made fun crafts. Many of them said they enjoyed the event, especially with all the pieing that happened that day. Besides that, Arend's 

constituents are working hard on their homework, as you can see them studying in the gator pit.   

 

Ballard 

Abby: This week in Ballard we have had quite a lot of participation in prime times and some great quality time as a dorm! Residents 

have been focusing a lot on homework and preparing for the little bit of time we have soft before Xmas! Ballard tea is also this Friday 



and we are so excited! 

 

Boppell 

Eli Roberts: Boppell residents are doing well and enjoying the changing of the weather. Parking is becoming more of an issue again with 

residents having trouble finding parking even near the Pines and having to use the lower lot. A few female constituents have expressed 

that they often feel unsafe or uncomfortable having to park far and walking by themselves at night. Also expressed is the frustration 

about security’s lack of understanding and empathy about these issues. Many Boppell residents have job positions and security’s 

comments about “just being on campus earlier” or “not driving late at night” are perceived as insensitive and unhelpful. Despite this, 

Boppell residents are rather content. Primetime last night was well attended with around 20 constituents attending. 

 

Duvall 

Jordan: Duvall has been getting back in the swing of things and has been going well. The Duvall leadership team met Monday and 

discussed upcoming events. We will hold our senator event on Thursday November 21 and our Duvall Holiday Party on Thursday 

December 5. More information on those will be available shortly. Primetime continue to be popular with multiple residents at each one. 

Overall Duvall is thriving. 

 

International Students  

Niraj: The international students are handling things pretty well, even though there’s a mix of disappointment and neutrality now that 

Election Day has passed. Some are concerned about their friends in Bucs Bridge, especially those with undocumented family members, 

who might be feeling very vulnerable. But we’re resilient, and we’ll get through it. Some students are keeping things light by joking, 

saying, “Guess it’s time to pack our bags!” but that’s just a bit of humor to keep spirits up. Overall, we’ll be okay. 

 

 

McMillan 

Michael Barnes: McMillan has had a fairly quiet week, with many residents trying to buckle down on assignments and make it through 

until Thanksgiving break.  A group of people have started gathering on Mondays to eat mac and cheese as an enjoyable social outlet. We 

are also getting ready for Ballard tea and we are trying to foster excitement amongst the community. Many residents are feeling too shy 

to perform acts. 

 

Off-Campus Students 

Abi: Off campus is doing good. However, daylight savings does make it darker, creating slight safety issues for those walking home in 

the dark, so stay safe. We only have 25 tickets left for our event so it’s looking like it’s going to be a sold out event! We are all excited 

for that free medium drink and popcorn and maybe the movie as well. We have adjusted to the most part to the colder weather and 

excited for our event in 2 weeks. 

 

Stew-Ville  

Eli:  Hark! Citizens of Stewart and Village 

Are doing well upon this blessed day. 

Many of the residents have managed 

To find new ways to take the day and slay. 

 

Like always, the dorm itself is quiet, 



Residents staying mostly in their rooms. 

Rarely is there ever yells or riot 

The long halls echoing like empty tombs. 

 

And yet, they find new ways to interact 

And make new friends in the place they live at. 

 

Baldwin Jenkins 

Makenzie: Bj has been having lots of fun with the prime times and we've now made an Instagram page for Jon Bone Jove! And been 

working together to keep our residents hall clean! 

 

Oliver 

Avery: This week in Oliver has been good. Most students are in the process of registering for jan term and spring semester causing some 

stress. We have had some issues with non-oliver-residents causing disruptions that we are in the process of dealing with. Besides that, all 

has been well! 

 

Incoming Students 

Madalyn: The first year students are doing okay, engagement has slowed down a bit as the weather gets colder and classes continue 

along. Many students are opting to stay indoors and sleep in and are grateful for daylight savings time even if it means it gets darker 

quicker. Many students are sharing feelings of anxiety and tiredness as the semester goes on, but are finding different ways to have fun 

and connect with others.  

 

Neighborhoods 

Ben: The Neighborhoods are doing well overall. Neighborhood residents are feeling a little weary from homework, but we’re getting 

through it. Some residents also expressed anxiety surrounding the national elections. Later today there will be a November Hangout 

event with pizza. And on this Friday, November 8th, there will be a Board Games and Brownies event. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Shoutouts:  

BobbiJo: I have shout outs. I have names of people who signed up for two or more jobs for winter carnival so I'm just gonna shout you 

guys out : Abi P, Esparanza she isn’t here but shoutout to her, Sophie, Eli Harris, Aloisa, Eli Robert, Michael Barnes, Gwen, Chloe and 

me I appreciate all of you guys for being so willing to help and everything. I'm not sure when Aubrey will be getting back so we actually 

might have another spot open for someone to take because I might be taking Aubrey’s spot to help out with the entire event um again if 

you are able to help please put your name on the list, we still have an 8:30 to 10:35 position and 10:30 to 11:00 clean up crew or 5:30 to 

6:30 early set up and we would really like to get all of these positions filled by the end of this week. 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Motioned to adjourn meeting by Eli H 

Seconded by Ben 

Favor: 13  | Oppose: 0 | Abstain: 0 



____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Meeting adjourned at 6:01 PM 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 


